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Title:
Contract Supplement:  Economic and Planning Systems, Inc. for Economic Analysis of Land

Use Services

File ID:  2019-01654

Location: Citywide

Recommendation:

Pass a Motion authorizing the City Manager or the City Manager’s designee to execute supplemental

agreement No. 2 to Contract No. 2018-0808 for an economic analysis of land use with Economic and

Planning Systems, Inc., approving the expanded scope of services, extending the term of the

contract, and increasing the not-to-exceed amount by $26,000, for a new not-to-exceed amount of

$125,900.

Contact: Jorge Oseguera, City Auditor, (916) 808-7270, Office of the City Auditor

Presenter: None.

Attachments:

1-Description/Analysis

2-Contract Supplement

Description/Analysis

Issue Detail: The City is currently under contract with Economic and Planning Systems, Inc. (EPS)

to provide an economic analysis of land use.  The Mayor and City Council members have requested

additional analysis to be performed based on the previous work, which requires an expanded scope

of services.  The full extent of the expanded scope of services has not yet been determined, and will

depend on the results of further discussions with City staff.  We estimate the expanded scope of

services will cost approximately $26,000; therefore, the increase to the not-to-exceed amount of the

contract is $26,000, for a new not-to-exceed amount of $125,900.

Policy Considerations: The recommendations in this report are in accordance with the City
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standards for professional service agreements, which requires Council approval for contracts that

exceed $100,000.

Economic Impacts: None.

Environmental Considerations: The proposed activity is not a project pursuant to CEQA. CEQA

Guidelines Section 15378(b)(2). The activity is a continuing administrative or maintenance activity,

such as the purchases for supplies, personnel-related actions, general policy and procedure making

and is not subject to CEQA. CEQA Guidelines Section 15060(c)(3).

Sustainability: None.

Commission/Committee Action: None.

Rationale for Recommendation: Staff is recommending expanding the current scope of services

and increasing the not-to-exceed amount of this contract to fulfill the Mayor and City Council

members’ request for additional analysis for this project.

Financial Considerations: An additional $26,000 will be added to the not-to-exceed amount of the

contract to cover the expanded scope of services.  There is sufficient funding in the FY2019/20 City

Auditor's Budget for this supplemental agreement.

Local Business Enterprise (LBE): EPS meets the LBE requirements.
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